August 24, 2005

Mr. James Owczarski Common Council Administration Manager City Clerk's Office City Hall, Room 205

Dear Mr. Owczarski:

The Health Department is submitting the following grant resolutions for Common Council approval:

<u>Student Nurses Mentoring Program</u>- This new grant funded by the United Way will support a program to allow student nurses to mentor teen moms and develop a special curriculum for the student nurse training. The program will pilot a methodology to decrease second births to teen moms.

<u>Congenital Disorders Grant</u> - Funded by the State of Wisconsin Department of Health and Family Services, this funding will be used to assist in screening every infant born in Wisconsin for 26 rare disorders along with many other disorders recommended by the National Committee for Newborn Screening.

All appropriate paperwork is attached. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Yvette Rowe Business Operations Manager- Health

Attachments